ADVISORY BODY ANNUAL REPORT
Advisory Body Name: El Sobrante Municipal Advisory Council (ESMAC)

Advisory Body Meeting Time/Location: 7 PM 2nd Wed of Month/Zoom

Chair (during the reporting period): Thomas F. Lang

Staff Person (during the reporting period):  Edgar Rosales/James Lyons

Reporting Period: 01/01/2022 - 12/31/2022

I. Activities (estimated response length: 1/2 page)

Describe the activities for the past year including areas of study, work, special events,
collaborations, etc.

Our primary activity as a MAC has been to carry out our monthly meetings. One goal of the meetings is to inform residents
of El Sobrante of key issues affecting the safety, habitability, and prosperity of the community. Another goal is to provide
residents with a platform to express their views on these issues to government officials as well as their fellow citizens. The
meetings are broken down into key sections. First, there are reports from law enforcement (County Sheriff and Highway
Patrol), Fire, and Supervisor Gioia's office. This section also includes presentations from County Public Health,
Transportation, and other departments, when updates on these areas are considered relevant by the Staff and MAC
members. A second bloc features extended guest presentations on a range of issues, including fire safety, traffic, cleanup,
community development/long-term planning, and other key issues. The third bloc of the meeting focuses on a discussion of
planning and zoning applications for new construction or modification of existing properties. This is followed by a Public
Agenda section, where meeting participants are allowed to make short presentations on issues of concern. The final part of
the meeting features ESMAC subcommittee activities and suggestions for agenda items for future meetings. In the current
year, we have had presentations and discussions of COVID-19, fire safety and evacuation plans, cleanup/beautification of El
Sobrante, traffic/road safety issues, disposition and use of EBMUD properties, updates on the Sewer District, proposals for a
new municipal park and a range of other issues.

In the current year, we have had a series of local weekly cleanup events organized by the Cleanup and Beautification
Subcommittee in addition to several larger events organized by that committee, as well as a Cleanup Day where residents
can bring items they wish to discard to a designated site where the County provides dumpsters, This activity is seen as
critical for reducing the amount of illegal dumping on community streets.

Another development this year has been the resumption of in-person meetings at the El Sobrante Library, although these
meetings continue to offer an online capability.

I1. Accomplishments (estimated response length: 1/2 page)

Describe the accomplishments for the past year, particularly in reference to your work plan and
objectives.

With respect to our meetings, we believe that we have offered presentations and
discussion forums on all key issues of interest to the community. These include public
safety and crime prevention, fire safety, traffic and traffic safety, the 2040 Envision
Contra Costa Plan as well as cleanup and beautification.

The major accomplishmentof the ESMAC has been the work of the Cleanup and
Beautification Subcommittee in establishing routine and well attended cleanup events
where volunteers are assigned to collect litter along key stretches of local roads.




I11. Attendance/Representation (estimated response length: 1/4 page)
Describe your membership in terms of seat vacancies, diversity, level of participation, and
frequency of achieving a quorum at meetings.

The ESMAC, currently has no vacancies and has achieved a quorum for all meetings
this year. There are nine members, including five women. Members come from a wide
range of professions, including business, government service, academic/teaching, and
pastoral. The ESMAC is currently not ethnically or racially representative of El
Sobrante, with only one of nine members being non-white. This should be considered
for improvement as vacancies arise. Attendance at the meetings ranges from ten to fifty
participants, including ESMAC members.

IV. Training/Certification (estimated response length: 1/4 page)
Describe any training that was provided or conducted, and any certifications received, either as a
requirement or done on an elective basis by members. NOTE: Please forward copies of any
training certifications to the Clerk of the Board.

This year, ESMAC members received training on the process for evaluating
applications for new construction, modifications and variances.

V. Proposed Work Plan/Objectives for Next Year (estimated response length: 1/2 page)

Describe the advisory body's workplan, including specific objectives to be achieved in the
upcoming year.

Objectives for next year include, but are not limited to, helping host the El Sobrante
Stroll, providing General Plan recommendations, working on traffic and homeless
issues, increasing the cooperation with the City of Richmond, strengthening community
communication, and having the ESMAC's first official retreat. The ESMAC would also
like to be more active in understanding how they can attract certain kinds of
development in the region.
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